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President        

VP Programs 

VP Membership 

Secretary 

Treasurer 

Webmaster 

President’s Letter       

1. RAFFLE QUILT COMMITTEE

YEARLY CHALLENGE – CHAIR 

Our Board is anxious to make this a memorable year for you, so if you have any questions, speak to one of us, 
and we will address it expeditiously.  Looking forward to a wonderful and fun year!   

Sue Whitney

Sue Whitney  
whit2inva@gmail.com

Veronica Church  
vchurchlqg@gmail.com

Sue Wilson    
suefredwilson@icloud.com

Bev Seaver  
bseaver214@aol.com

Connie Lutz   
quiltlady3580@gmail.com  

Bonnie Bull   
bbull@bullworks.net

Next board meeting: Monday Feb. 17th 10.30am.

2648 Isle of Pines Drive, Moneta VA 24121

Happy New Year, Quilters! This should be an exciting year with our Quilt Show coming up this spring, so quilt away during these winter months 
and let’s show the community the results of our favorite craft.  The Quilt Show committee is working very diligently to make it the best yet.  It will 
be held on Friday and Saturday, April 17 and 18 at Trinity.  All of us should plan to volunteer our time that weekend, as well as set up and take 
down, to make it truly memorable.

– The Guild will pay for all fabric/kit as well as finishing details for you.  We need someone to choose and 
make the quilt, and a committee to work out the details of getting tickets to all our members.  To keep bookkeeping details simple, we need you 
to sell your tickets to yourself or the world, but always turn in the money under your own name.

needed.  The theme this year will be to celebrate our 30th anniversary, so 30 of anything:  the number 
30; 30 jelly rolls; 30 charms; 30 squares; 30 shades of gray or green or whatever color you choose, etc.  Be creative!

Our 30th anniversary party is planned for February 25th, and all previous Guild Presidents will be invited to be our 
guests.  Since 1990, there have been 19 women have led us forward to a Guild with more than 100 members and still 
growing.  Put this date on your calendar to come to the charity sew-in during the morning and CELEBRATE our anni-
versary at the 1:00 p.m. general meeting.  C-A-K-E!  

HAPPY NEW YEAR 2020

Slots we have open for volunteers this coming year:   .

  

SPECIAL CELEBRATION PLANNED

           

2.



2

LQG 2019 WORKSHOPS & PROGRAMS

Veronica Church, Programs Director

: 

This Workshop uses scraps- 5” squares or charm packs.  Pattern and special 

supplies are available at CS Threadz in Westlake.  Create a beautiful, durable 

tote for shopping, carrying quilt gear or as a beautiful way to give someone a 

special quilt.  

: Join us in cutting, sew-

ing, stuffing and creating bears, wheelchair bags and other items needed for 

local charities.                

Students will be able to choose from 

3 patterns and if they want can pur-

chase a kit with their pattern (a dog, 

fox or owl are the chosen patterns). 

A supply list will be provided when you sign up and 

pay for class.  I’ve taken this class, it’s very fun and creative. Class fee $40 

Mem./$50 Non-Mem./Max of 16 students. ONLY 7 SPOTS LEFT!!

Tues , Mar 2 4, 20 20, 1pm - 3pm: Cecily-Sue Roth (owner of CS Threadz in 

Wes tlake will tell us her interesting ‘Life as a Quilter’.

A supply list for each Workshop will be given out at the sign-up table during the monthly  

regular meetings OR you can print them from the ‘Programs’ section  on  the  Guilds  web-

site  two  months  in  advance of  workshop  at:  

vchurchlqg@gmail.com

Tues , Jan 28 , 2 02 0 , 9am- 3 pm Sue Wils on - Chubby Charm er Tote

If you want to  do  UFO s e wing  we  will s etup a s eparate  area,  

pleas e  jo in us !!!

Tues , Fe b 2 5 , 20 20 ,  9am- 3pm Annual Charity Se w In  

+  HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO LQG

Mon, Mar 23, 2 020 , 9 am - 3pm.: Cathy Bogan (a certified Laura 

Heineken ins tructor) will teach Co llag e Mag ic.     

Thurs - Sat April 1 6 - 1 8  Quilters Guild Quilt Show!    NEED VOLUNTEERS!! 

http:/ / www.lakequilte rs .org

21 X 45

35 X 3521 X 35

30
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LQG WORKSHOP GUIDELINES 20 1 9

LQG Works hops

· Three  or more  months  prior

· Two months  prior

· One  month prior

· s igned up AND paid You are  not cons idered 
s igned up until your payment is  received.

·
If you need to  cancel, pleas e  DO 

NOT find a replacement unle s s  there  is  no  one  waiting).

· you WILL NOT 
rece ive  a re fund unles s  your s pot is  filled. 

Veronica Church  vchurchlqg@gmail.com
s igned up and paid for.  

Veronica

are educational and fun opportunities for small groups of quilters (generally be-

tween 15-25) to obtain valued instruction from guest presenters and learn new patterns, tech-

niques, shortcuts and design elements, as well as develop deeper threads of friendship with other 

Guild members.  For your information, please refer to the following Workshop Guidelines:

to the Workshop, signups will begin at the regular monthly meeting.

to the Workshop, if it is not filled, signups will be offered to other guilds and 

the general public at an additional fee. 

to the Workshop, if not filled, it will be cancelled and payments returned.

Only people who have can attend the Workshop.  

When the Workshop is filled, a "Waiting List" sign-up sheet will be made available.  If someone 
drops out, the next person on the Waiting List will be called.  (

Once you have signed up for a Workshop and you find you are unable to attend, 

Please contact (540) 493-8058 as soon as you know 
you cannot attend a Workshop you have If applicable, they will contact 
the next person on the waiting list.  If there is no one on the waiting list, you may find your own 
replacement and give your replacement’s name and contact information. 

Newsletter Opportunities
Hey, Guild Members, 
Did you know…….??

YOUR

♦

♦

♦

♦

Projects that your Bee has been involved in can be submitted via Kate 
Holdgreve, our Bee Keeper.  kdholdgreve@gmail.com

Pictures of Charity quilts are always fun for others to see & such an en-
couragement for the rest of us to get stitching.

Do you have a quick & easy pattern that you use for charity items? We’d 
love for you to share it with us.

Have you discovered a new quilting tool that we all need to know about? 
Don’t keep it to yourself.

This is newsletter & there is always 
room for you to submit a ‘quilt related’ arti-
cle that you think would be of  interest to 
other Guild members. 

So……...Come on girls, give it some thought & get your creative writing juices 
flowing. I’m looking forward to seeing all the interesting articles that will be 
coming my way in 2020.
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LQG BOARD MEETING MINUTES – January 20, 2020

Membership – Sue Wilson

January Table Coverage

Renewals to date

Hospitality /  Greeter Volunteers

Programs – Veronica Church

Brochure

2020 Workshops

Retreat

Treasurer – Connie Lutz

Audit:

2020 Budget:

Publicity Committee - Janet Webster

ATTENDEES (Board segment)  9:30-10:30 Attendees (Committee Segment)  10:30-11:30

Meeting began at 9:35 a.m.

:  Sue will be teaching the Chubby Charmers workshop and thus the entry table 
will be “self-service” for sign-in. 

:  53 members and 2 advertisers

:   Marian Serge, Madeline Demchak, Evie Rash and BJ Jensen

Jackie has requested to be notified each time a new member joins so that they can be added to the newslet-
ter email distribution list; Sue Whitney to add email addresses for two previous Guild Presidents.

We will begin spotlighting Guild members in our newsletters so as to help us get to know each other bet-
ter! 

:  The final brochure draft was distributed for Board review, and we agreed to order 501 copies 
to distribute at local community centers (libraries, visitor centers, quilt shops, etc).  Janet Webster will be 
on point with Bev Seaver to assist in distribution once the brochures are ready and printed.   See adden-
dum for full list of places to showcase our brochure.

:   Veronica reviewed this year’s schedule of events.

:   Veronica shared all confirmed details for our upcoming retreat at the 4-H Center scheduled for 
October 29-November 1, 2020.   Details will be shared with Guild members shortly but here is a quick 
overview:

Costs are based on 30 attendees (max)

$255 per person (covers room, main meals (8), sewing room); double occupancy

Single and triple rooms available (will impact cost)

Installment payment plan will be available with final payment due August 25

  Erich Faber will conduct the audit of our 2019 financials; Connie will have everything to him by 
mid-February. 

  Still being compiled; Veronica to work with Connie on pulling together required 1099s. 

This is a new committee that Janet has agreed to chair

Efforts will focus on getting the word out locally about our Guild to include brochure distribution (noted 
earlier), a monthly newsletter column to highlight helpful / interesting information for our members, get-
ting our newsletter to other local groups, publicizing our 30th anniversary in print media, etc.

Bev raised an idea that had surfaced early last year about creating a LQG Facebook page – Karen Tay-
lor volunteered to help Janet explore this.

Veronica Church, Programs

Jackie Hodgson, Newsletter

Connie Lutz, Treasurer

Beverly Seaver, Secretary

Sue Whitney, President

Jan Emerich-Brothers (Quilt Show)

Karen Taylor (Quilt Show)

Linda Walters (Sunshine)

Janet Webster (Publicity)

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

• 

•

•

• 
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LQG BOARD MEETING MINUTES – January 20, 2020 (cont.)

Quilt Show – Jan Emerich-Brothers and Karen Taylor

Sunshine – Linda Walters

General Updates – All

Next Board Meeting

Addendum:  Brochure Distribution

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

Detailed plans and budget were shared on all aspects of the upcoming Quilt Show (4/17-18). 

Admission price will be $10 for the general public; discounts will be given to Guild members who 
wear their name badges ($5) and schools / nursing homes ($7).   Any person who joins the Guild 
that day will get complimentary show entry.

New member applications will be included with the Show brochure.

“Take Down” help will be needed on Saturday afternoon.

Committee is compiling detailed information to help the next group who leads our quilt show plan-
ning.

Linda is always ready to help us share “sunshine” with members who need cheering … all should 
feel comfortable sending specifics to her at any time!

Sue Wilson shared that the River Queen Bee will lead this year’s Block of the Month efforts which 
will focus on creating a Memory Quilt.   Details to be shared at the next Guild meeting.

This year’s Challenge theme will be the Guild’s 30th Anniversary – we still need someone to lead this.

Raffle Quilt – need someone to lead this.

:   Monday February 17, 2020 at 10:30 a.m.; 2648 Isle of Pines Drive

Meeting was adjourned by Sue Whitney at 11:27 a.m.

Minutes taken by Beverly Seaver, Secretary, 1/20/2020

…………………………………………………………

Visitor Centers – SML / Bridgewater, Bedford

Libraries – Westlake, Moneta

Quilt Shops – CS Threadz, Boone’s Country Store, Alpine (Roanoke), Quilted Expressions 
(Lynchburg), Quilting Essentials (Salem)

New Comers Group

SML Coffee House

Mama Ann’s

New member packets

Quilt show

Next
February 17 10,30am
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OUR PRESIDENTS

30 years of leadership

Ginny Watson* - 1991

 co-founder with Betty Hatfield*

Susan Burch – 1992

Alba Papa – 1993 & 1995

Judi Byrd* – 1994 & 1996

Alma Carter - 1997 & 1998

Joan Bjorkfeld* - 1999 & 2000

Jean Hutson* - 2001 & 2002

Kate Holdgreve – 2003 & 2004

Neva Hart - 2005

Sharon Pafford – 2006 & 2007

Cindy Stachelski  - 2008 & 2009

Linda Quinn – 2010 & 2011

Dottie Wilson – 2012 & 2013

Susan Palmer – 2014 & 2015

Stephanie Schaefer – 2016 & 2017

Mary Hamliln – 2018 & 2019

Sue Whitney – 2020 & 2021

*deceased
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Publicity Corner - January

 Janet L. Webster

Publicity Corner

Virginia Consortium of  Quilters 
(VCQ)

This year the 4-day celebration is April 23-26 at SML 4H Cen-
ter! www.vcq.org

How To Join

Newsletter

Celebration – this year at Smith Mountain Lake April 23-26, 2020, at SML 4H Cen-
ter 

Thinking of You

Don’t Forget - Mark Your Calendars 

Did You Know?

Hello Quilters!

30 th Anniversary

  Welcome to the – a new column that
we will  share information about a variety of  local and national quilting    
events as well as information about newsletters and associations dedicated 
to quilting. There is a lot to share, so I’ll offer bits of  info each month.  

This month I wanted to share some specifics about the 
.  VCQ is open to everyone interested in quilting. Members come from surrounding 

states as well as Virginia. VCQ is a state-wide organization that meets three to four times a 
year in various parts of  the state. In even years they have a 4-day Celebration of  Quilting 
with classes and good fun.  

Listed below are some highlights about VCQ - check out for more infor-
mation. 

Annual membership is $25. Dues are for the calendar year: January 1 through De-
cember 31. There are no pro-rated dues. Mailing instructions are included on the 
membership forms which are available on the website.

VCQ publishes a newsletter about six weeks prior to each quarterly meeting. It con-
tains workshop information for the meeting as well as other VCQ informational up-
dates. Issues are available on the website. 

Every two years, the years ending with even numbers (2014, 2016, 2018, 2020), 
the VCQ has a grand weekend of quilting, eating, and just plain fun! Workshops are 
available with teachers from across the country. Or, you can choose to sew on your 
own in the 'Come Quilt with Me' room. The workshops are wonderful, the food is 
wonderful, and the friendships you make and re-establish each time, are priceless. 

VCQ has a "Thinking of  You" block you can use to let members know you are think-
ing of  them. Use it in time of illness, sorrow, to extend congratulations, or just to say 
"I'm thinking of you." The pattern is available on the website and is taken from an 
old friendship block.  The block is 4" in size and fits perfectly inside a card. 

– It’s our , and we’re having a major 
celebration on Tuesday, February 25.  Hope to see you there.

Let me leave you this month with an interesting finding.    A study in 
the Journal of the American Medical Association shows evidence that quilt making can im-
prove blood pressure, respiration, and heart rate.  (American Quilter’s Society December 
2019 Magazine)



8

 MEMBERSHIP– from Sue Wilson

1/6 Stephanie Novak

1/7 Sharon Cullen & Carol Hendrix

1/11 Rose-Marie Newcomb & Anne Ochs

1/15 Linda Leedy

1/16 Nadine Smith

1/21 Teena Livsey & Ruthie Ploskunyak

1/24 Jackie McKeown & Ruthann Werkheiser

1/28 Karen Kesler

2/4 Irene Capps

2/5 Holly Smith

2/17 Sandy Miller

2/25 Jackie Hodgson & Nancy Robbins

2/27 Sue Whitney

2/28 Linda Burke & Shirley Graham

2/29 Maxine Edwards

Block of the month will begin in with the doing the pro-
grams. The theme this year is:  

February River Queen Bee 
 A Quilters Diary.  Description will be presented at 

the January meeting.

BLOCK  
OF THE 
MONTH

 Lake  Quilters  Guild 

 Treasurer’s  Report 

Current balance: $10,170.76

The February Newsletter will contain our 2020 budget and 

final figures from 2019.

Submitted by Connie Lutz, Treasurer
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Scraps & Shirttails: Reuse, Re-purpose, Recycle! The Art of  Quilting Green by Bonnie K. Hunter
The author wasn’t sure how to deal with her burgeoning stash of fabric so 
she decided to study antique quilting to get some ideas.  She found that the 
type of quilt she was often drawn to was the utility quilt, usually stitched 
with large, easy-to-piece blocks made of the lesser worn parts of old cloth-
ing.  She started putting together her own utility quilts using a combination 
of her stash fabric along with fabric from old clothing.  The author discov-
ered that she got additional satisfaction out of recycling clothing fabric that 
would normally be thrown away.  Included in the book are instructions on 
how to get the most fabric out of a shirt, what materials are available as 
“green batting”,  and how to best organize your stash to optimize quilting 
time.  Twelve utility style quilt patterns are included in the book along with 
a pattern for a shopping bag.  

Quilt-As You-Go Made Modern by Jera Brandvig 
Jera was attracted to this quilt-as-you-go method because she only had 
time to quilt late at night, after her son went to bed, and she was too tired 
to worry about being precise with measurement and rotary cutting.  She 
found that working with small and manageable blocks versus the large 
quilt sandwich allowed for more flexibility  and creativity.  As a mom al-
ways on the go,  it was easier to stop and start when working with smaller 
pieces than an entire quilt. This technique works well for the beginner as 
well as the more experienced quilter.  With this method, the quilt top is 
pieced directly on top of blocks of batting.  After the top and batting piec-
es are assembled and stitched together, the backing fabric and the binding 
have to be completed.  Instructions are given for necessary supplies along 
with basic quilting techniques.  Detailed directions are included for a 
number of colorful projects.

Some of our older books  have been pulled out of the guild li-
brary (books from the 1990s) & will be I’m still in the pro-
cess of sorting through each of the topics in the library so I will be bringing the older books to the 
meetings for the next few months.

Do you know a member in need of a ‘

or ‘ card?

If so, please contact Linda Walters, Sunshine 

chairman at 

Get 

We ll,’ ‘Sym pathy,’ Thinking  o f You’ 

lindaw@s hente l.net

B O O K   R E V I E W S  by our Librarian - Marge Weismantel

Attention Guild Members……….. 
available at guild meetings for $1.00 each.
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Boone’s Saturday Sewing Circle

PLEASE JOIN US FOR CLASSES AT BOONE’S COUNTRY STORE

SATURDAYS FROM 10:00-1:00

. 

January Charity Report
We have all heard the saying "Timing is everything." When making the delivery of Christmas stockings to STEP, I was 
greeted by two adults that I had not seen before. They were so thrilled to see such adorable, handmade stockings, all 
different. I was (sort of) prepared to answer their standard question: "What is the value or market price of each donat-
ed item?" The Craft Show circuit in Southside Virginia, Piedmont and Highland Craft Fairs in North Carolina have sug-
gested values, but I have not been actively following the fairs, nor been a member of these guilds for many years. A 
friend who has remained active brought me up to date this fall, so I was ready to set an average value

. The woman signing our distribution form sews and quilts, so she knows that we spend time making stockings and 
quilts with donated fabric. She asked me if I had time for her to give us some forms for documenting time spent mak-
ing "in kind" donations. Both women were very helpful, suggesting ways we could easily record our time spent making 
quilts, bears, or stockings. Charitable organizations - like STEP - use donated "in kind" hours when applying for grants. 
With their help, we will donate stockings and "in kind" hours next year. The stockings were delightful this year. Too bad 
that I didn't record the oohs and aahs as the stockings were counted and taken from the "sacks". 

bettyjhuffman@embarqmail.com    Submitted by Betty Huffman 

We are teaching the BASICS beginning on January 11th, 2020 for any-
one who needs to learn or refresh their skills: patterns, picking out    

fabric, cutting, sewing, borders, binding, etc.

Please sign up at Boones Country Store.

We will be doing a row by row quilt on the first Saturday of every month and will start on January 
4th with “Main Street Star” for our first row. You will have a lovely quilt at the end of the year.    

Cost is $15/month.

Jan 11th & 25th - Back to Basics, Beginning Sewing – You will create a Log Cabin runner. 
Cost is $35.

Jan 18th - Free Sewing day, (Everyone is welcome to come and sew at no charge)

Lot’s more classes coming up.  Come check the schedule.

Tues, Feb 25, 2020, 9am-3pm: Charity Sew-In Come ready to sew and stuff bears!!!

Then join in the birthday celebrations at 1pm. & let’s all eat cake 

30
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Buzzing of the Bees
Betty Huffman Friends hip Bee 

AUGUST

Kept in Stitches  Bee

 Marilyn Do ble o r Linda Burke 

Material Girls  Bee Kate  
Ho ldgreve. 

MARCH.

River Queen Bee

Sew Happy Bee
BJ Jensen 

SEPTEMBER.

Shady Ladies  Bee
Linda Spen-

So uths ide  Bee
Teena Livsey. MAY

Wo rker Bee

 Jan Emerick-Bro thers  
JULY.

For up-to-date information and photos of guild happen-
ings...Be sure to visit our website at 

http://www.lakequilters.org

bonnie@lakequilters.org

(Hardy) – meets 1st & 3rd Monday, 10:00 a.m. Call 
for meeting location. Will display in . (Full at this time)

meets 1st Thursday at the SML Association meeting room (lower level 
behind Old Oak Café—Rt. 616 at Westlake) 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Members work on individual 
projects as well as charity quilts. Call

Bring lunch. Will display in OCTOBER. (New members WELCOME).

(various locations) - Meets the 1st and 3rd Tuesday, 9:30-3 PM. Call 
Traditional quilters learning new and varied techniques. (Full at 

this time). Displays in  

(Goodview) meets at the Moneta Library the 3rd Tuesday of the month 
at 1:00 pm. For questions please call  Sharo n Cullen.  Will display in JANUARY.
(Full at this time).

Meets the second Tuesday, 12:00 noon to 4:00 p.m. at Living Waters 
Church, Rocky Mt. Contact person is New members are wel-
come. Displays in 

(Various locations) meets 2nd Thursday of each month from 10:00 am to 
12:00 pm or longer. They will rotate meeting sites from home to home. Contact 

Will display incer.  APRIL (Full at this time).

(Union Hall) meets 2nd Thursday, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Bring lunch. Contact 
Working on scrappy charity quilts. Will display in .

(Huddleston) meets the 3rd Sunday at Patmos United Methodist Church, 
2 p.m. to 5 p.m. Working on various charity projects as well as individual  projects. For 
questions contact (New members WELCOME). Dis-
plays in 

IF YOU HA VE A NY UPDA TES o r CHA NGES FOR THE ABOVE co n tacts , email Kate Holdgreve at
kdholdg reve@gmail.com    

Email additions and questions to Bonnie Bull, Webmaster

We ap p reciate  yo u r e f fo rt s to  s h are  yo u r b eau t ifu l w o rk  w ith  all o f  u s .

If yo u h ave an in teres t in g p ro ject th at you r Bee h as b een in vo lved 

in an d wo u ld lik e it to b e in clu d ed in th e News letter, p leas e s en d 

it in a ‘WORD’  d o cu m en t, n o later th an 5 th o f th e m o n th th at yo u wo u ld lik e it to 

app ear, to kdholdgreve@gmail.com - In clu d e a p ictu re too.  
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News from the Beehive…… 

Our featured bee this month is the River 

Queen Bee. Enjoy their display and be 

sure to thank them for sharing. I am still looking for a non 

bee person or persons to volunteer to display at some 

point this year. Please consider it. Also, if you would like to 

start a bee, let me know and I’ll try to help you get orga-

nized. They really are fun, inspiring and educational.

Submitted by: Kate Holdgreve,  
kdholdgreve@gmail.com

If you own any of these please  either 
call her, or see her at the January 
meeting. Thanks.       
suefredwilson@icloud.com      

7330
4030QDC
NPCF 50
DC 2019
HT 2008 

is In search of some-
one who owns one of the follow-
ing  sewing machines. 

Sue Wilson 

Janome

River Queen Bee 
Submitted by Sharon Cullen

The River Queen Bee is an active group. Most of our projects are for others in need, we 

are very productive in that regard. Road trips are our other form of fun-traveling up 

and down route 81 and spending our fun monies!  Our bee challenge was to write 

down 12 projects for the year-most were slow to accomplish but we did get our priori-

ties organized!

Members are: Nancy Corp, Sharon Cullen, Janet Fogel, Bette Gove, Patti Lively, Connie

Lutz, Linda Pote, Bev Seaver, Joy 

Shannahan, Connie Simmons, Janet 

Webster, Sue Wilson, and Dottie 

Wilson. 

Meetings are in the Moneta library 

(Bedford City.) on the third Tues-

day of each month at 1:00. We are 

currently full.
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Weather Cancellations

The cancellation policy for LQG meetings is If County Schools are can-

celed then the LQG meeting is canceled. In addition, notice of guild meeting cancellations due to 

bad weather will be posted on the website Click on 

A link to this website can be found at the bottom of the Homepage of our website. 

Please contact Jackie Hodgson at     

hodgson.jackie@gmail.com if your email address changes 

to ensure email delivery of your monthly Newsletter and 

LQG email blasts.

e ither Bedford or Franklin 

WDBJ7 http:/ / www.wdbj7 .com Weather/
Clos ings
http:/ / www.lakequilters .org

As a paid-up member of our Guild you may place an ad. for 
your quilt/craft related hardware for sale in our monthly 
Newsletter at 

Just send details in a WORD document to g before the 10th of the month 
& include a picture if you wish. Don’t forget to include your contact information. 

Your ad. will appear in the Newsletter for unless you email me with a request to renew 
for a further 3 months.  Thank you for understanding.

NO CHARGE 

That’s right it’s 

hod son.jackie@gmail.com 

Please Note 

Hey, Guild Members!    What a Deal!

 

3 months only 

in excellent condition.  A wonderful Swiss made ma-
chine. The machine comes with 8 feet, including a 
patchwork (1/4”) foot, zipper foot and buttonhole foot.  
Also included, several bobbins, sewing machine nee-
dles and the free hand system (knee lever for lifting 
presser foot.  Used a lot when doing machine ap-
plique).  It also has the needle up/down feature.  The 
machine comes with an excellent users manual, ex-
tension table and carrying case.  Asking $1,200.00.  

Kate Holdgreve email 

FOR SALE:  Bernina Aurora 440 Quilters Edition 

kdholdgreve@gmail.com
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Cherry finish Horn sewing Cabinet #  2136 

Excellent Condition One owner $350.00
Features

FOR SALE  $385

Call Dawn Saunders  540-266-4482 

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

Embossed (wood-grain) melamine mark-resistant surface with soft edges 

18-13/16" X 11-3/16" cutout for sewing machines

Touch-Release three position airlift with lock

Large work surface

Open front area for bobbin access and knee lever

Full length piano hinge on door

Utensil and notion bins on door

Lockable for security and child safety

Insert storage area

Sturdy construction with steel connectors

Easy roll lockable casters

Husqvarna Interlude 445 sewing machine and 18” x24” Sew Steady ta-
ble for sale.  Has 18 utility stitches and 21 decorative stitches.  Stitches 
can be programmed into combina-
tions and saved in memory.  Light 
weight for transporting.  Machine 
new was $785.00.  Sew Steady table 
was $119.  Sensor one step button 
hole foot at $65.00.  Total $969.  Ask-
ing $385.       
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Check out this exciting new business … M O R E to come

     

       

 

ATTENTION MEMBERS!! - Do you have a Business? 

Did you know? The Guild only charges you $5/year to advertise 
your quilting/crafting related business in our monthly Newsletter. 

 Blue Ridge Wool Works LLC 

Cecily-Sue Roth 

#104b12925 Booker T Washington Hwy 

 Hardy VA 24101 

       (540) 565-0288
blueridgewoolworks@hotmail.com www.blueridgewoolworks.com

Cecily- Sue  Roth,    (5 40 ) 56 5 - 0 28 8      
12 925  Booke r T. Washington Hwy, #104b,  Hardy, VA 24101  

cs threadzllc@hotmail.com      www.csthreadz .com 

Open: Mon- Thurs . 9 .3 0  - 5 .0 0  pm. 

Sat. 10 - 3 .00  pm.

.     

It’s  a wonderful New Year at CS Thre adZ!  Thanks  to  your continued patron-

ag e , we are  growing  FAST! Here  are  jus t s ome o f the  exciting  things  hap-

pening  in 2 020 :

ATTENTION QUILT GUILD MEMBERS
Come to the store after the Meeting each month to receive our 

Different discount item will be offered each month.

- Shop expansion to more than double its current size!

- BROTHER sewing machine sales & services!

- Larger classroom spaces to comfortably accommodate Bees, group rentals & Retreats!

- More long-arm quilting machine space for classes, rentals and quilting services!

- Wider variety of the most popular fabric brands, supplies & notions!

- New kits, Pre-Cuts, 2.5" fabric rolls, Jason Yenter fabrics & gorgeous 

patterns!

- Increased schedule of fun and creative classes for all skill levels!

- Expanded custom embroidery services including business logos and 

hats!

Guild  Mem b ers  Offer of the  m onth
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Custom machine quilting

Bernina  Elna   Janome

lakeworks.sml@gmail.com  

Your complete store for top quality
machines, classes, notions & service

(540) 365-7430

cathyatblueridgequilting@gmail.com

R  I   D   G   E

Q U I L T I N G

2699 Jubal Early Hwy. Burnt Chimney, VA 24065  (540) 721-2478   FAX (540) 721-4831  Open Tuesday 
thru Saturday 9:30 – 5:30

Check out our New
Class Schedule 

  for 2020  

We stock high quality 
cotton & polyester 

quilt batting

Sale       
Jan 22-25

Sale
Jan 22-25

Jams & Jellies

Try some of our 
delicious       
homemade
Soups.

Layaway & No interest 
 financing available

Cathy Fandel 1164 Dry Hill Road 
Ferrum VA 24088  

b l u e

Boone’s Country Store

Cotton fabrics 
Backing Fabrics

DMC Floss
Stamped Quilt Blocks

Greeting Cards

LakeWorks
Custom window & bed treatments, 

cushions, slipcovers, awnings     

*Window treatment & bed covering design. *Unique embellishments.

*Certified in Advanced Window Treatments, *Upholstered Cornices,

*Ottomans, *Headboards & *Slipcovers.

Dawn Saunders  (540) 266-4482
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